From: Reeves, Stephen < Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 10 February 2023 3:14 PM

To: Chambers - Asbury DP < Chambers. Asbury. dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP < Chambers. O'Neill. DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Bissett C < Chambers. Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Nigel Ward (ACCI) < nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter

<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Vermeesch, Paul <Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au>;

AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au; PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; Ben

Redford(unitedworkers) < Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>;

Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au; geoff.taylor@awu.org.au; cheri.taylor@awu.org.au; pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au; nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Maria Mamblona <Maria.Mamblona@ablawyers.com.au>

Subject: RE: AM2020/99, AM2021/63, AM2021/65 - Aged Care Work Value [SEC=OFFICIAL] [AGSDMS-DMS.FID4330342]

OFFICIAL OFFICIAL

Dear Associates

We refer to the Full Bench's consolidated directions of 13 January 2023, and to our email below.

We regret to inform the Commission and the parties that the Commonwealth has been further delayed in the finalisation of its reply submissions. The Commonwealth is endeavouring to finalise its reply submissions as soon as possible.

Regards,

Stephen Reeves

Senior Lawyer Australian Government Solicitor T 03 924 21206 stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au

Find out more about AGS at http://www.ags.gov.au

Important: This message may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you think it was sent to you by mistake, please delete all copies and advise the sender. For the purposes of the *Spam Act 2003*, this email is authorised by AGS.

OFFICIAL

From: Reeves, Stephen

Sent: Thursday, 9 February 2023 5:05 PM

To: Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au; Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au;

Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au

Cc: Nigel Ward (ACCI) < nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter

<<u>Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au</u>>; Vermeesch, Paul <<u>Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au</u>>;

AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au; PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; Ben

Redford(unitedworkers) < Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au;

<u>Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au</u>; <u>geoff.taylor@awu.org.au</u>; <u>cheri.taylor@awu.org.au</u>; <u>pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au</u>; <u>nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au</u>; <u>awards@fwc.gov.au</u>; 'Maria

Mamblona' < Maria. Mamblona@ablawyers.com.au >

Subject: AM2020/99, AM2021/63, AM2021/65 - Aged Care Work Value [SEC=OFFICIAL] [AGSDMS-

DMS.FID4330342]

OFFICIAL

Dear Associates

We refer to the Full Bench's consolidated directions of 13 January 2023.

The Commonwealth has been delayed in the finalisation of its reply submissions, and will not be in a position to file its submissions by 5pm today. The Commonwealth is endeavouring to finalise its reply submissions as early as possible, but does not expect to be in a position to file until 2pm tomorrow.

Stephen Reeves

Senior Lawyer
Australian Government Solicitor
T 03 924 21206
stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au